
From: dph.immunizations@ct.gov <noreply@everbridge.net> 
Sent: Friday, December 15, 2023 9:15 AM  
Subject: CDC HAN: Urgent Need to Increase Immunization Coverage for Influenza, COVID-19, 
and RSV Immunizations and Use of Authorized/Approved Therapeutics in the Setting of 
Increased Respiratory Disease Activity During the 2023 – 2024 Winter Season 
 

 

December 15, 2023 

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) has issued a Health Alert (#503), attached 
and available here. Only the Summary section of the HAN appears below; please click on the 
link or open the attachment to read this important message in its entirety. 

Summary  

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) is issuing this Health Alert Network (HAN) 
Health Advisory to alert healthcare providers to low vaccination rates against influenza, COVID-
19, and RSV (respiratory syncytial virus). Low vaccination rates, coupled with ongoing increases 
in national and international respiratory disease activity caused by multiple pathogens, 
including influenza viruses, SARS-CoV-2 (the virus that causes COVID-19), and RSV, could lead to 
more severe disease and increased healthcare capacity strain in the coming weeks. In addition, 
a recent increase in cases of multisystem inflammatory syndrome in children (MIS-C) following 
SARS-CoV-2 infection in the United States has been reported Healthcare providers should 
administer influenza, COVID-19, and RSV immunizations now to patients, if recommended. 
Healthcare providers should recommend antiviral medications for influenza and COVID-19 for 
all eligible patients, especially patients at high-risk of progression to severe disease such as 
older adults and people with certain underlying medical conditions. Healthcare providers 
should also counsel patients about testing and other preventive measures, including covering 
coughs/sneezes, staying at home when sick, improving ventilation at home or work, and 
washing hands to protect themselves and others against respiratory diseases. 

 

Kathy Kudish, DVM, MSPH 
Immunization Program Manager and Deputy State Public Health Veterinarian 
CT Department of Public Health, Email: Kathy.kudish@ct.gov 

For the CT DPH Immunization Program, visit: Contact Us   

If you would like to subscribe to receive these communications, please complete this form. If you 
would like to unsubscribe from receiving these communications, please complete this form.   
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